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City of Cody
Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board
Tuesday, March 28, 2017

A regular meeting of the Cody Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board was held in the Council Chambers of City Hall in Cody, Wyoming on Tuesday, March 28, 2017 at 12:00 pm.

Present:  Heidi Rasmussen, Acting Chairman; Richard Jones; Kayl Mitchell; Reese Graham; Curt Dansie; Sandra Kitchen, City Deputy Attorney; Glenn A. Nielson, Council Liaison; Todd Stowell, City Planner; Bernie Butler, Administrative Assistant.

Absent:  Steve Miller, Chairman; Buzzy Hassrick

Acting Chairman, Heidi Rasmussen called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm, followed by the pledge of allegiance.

Kayl Mitchell made a motion, seconded by Reese Graham, to approve the agenda. Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

Reese Graham made a motion, seconded by Kayl Mitchell, to approve the minutes for the March 14, 2017 meeting. Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. Todd Stowell presented a site plan modification for Collier Group / Cody Bone Yard, LLC, for a 30’ x 138 Storage Building, located at 343 33rd Street.  

Richard Jones made a motion, seconded by Reese Graham, to approve the site plan modification for Collier Group / Cody Bone Yard, LLC, for a 30’ x 138 Storage Building, located at 343 33rd Street, subject to the installation of a Knox box (key box) per the requirement of the Fire Marshall.  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

B. Todd Stowell presented a site plan review for Verizon Wireless small cell installation at Walmart (rooftop), located at 321 Yellowstone Avenue. 

Richard Jones made a motion, seconded by Kayl Mitchell, to grant zoning approval for the site plan for Verizon Wireless small cell installation at Walmart (rooftop), located at 321 Yellowstone Avenue.  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

C. Todd Stowell gave a brief introduction on the Special Exemption Request for 236 Robert Street.  He stated that he had received one more letter from a neighbor with no objection for the special exemption request, bringing the total to four letters, all with no objection.                                             	The Public Hearing for a Special Exemption to reduce rear setback from 15 to 10 feet in order to construct a 10’ x 50’ patio cover, at 236 Robert Street, began at 12:08 p.m. 
 		There were no comments from the Public.

		The Public Hearing for a Special Exemption to reduce rear setback from 15 to 10 feet in order to construct a 10’ x 50’ patio cover, at 236 Robert Street, was closed at 12:11 p.m.

D.  Todd Stowell reviewed the Special Exemption to reduce rear setback from 15 to 10 feet in order to construct a 10’ x 50’ patio cover, at 236 Robert Street.

Reese Graham made a motion, seconded by Curt Dansie. to identify the findings in the staff report (1-4) were met, and to approve the Special Exemption to reduce rear setback from 15 to 10 feet in order to construct a 10’ x 50’ patio cover, at 236 Robert Street.

     
	E.	Todd Stowell presented a site plan review for the Buffalo Center of the West to add housing for museums Raptor Program (Eagle and Falcon mews), located at 720 Sheridan Ave. 

Reese Graham made a motion, seconded by Curt Dansie, to approve the site plan for the Buffalo Center of the West to add housing for the museums Raptor Program (Eagle and Falcon mews).  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.


	F.  Todd Stowell presented the Final Plat Review for Trailhead 3, Planned Unit Development, Phase 7, located west of West Cooper Lane and south of Twin Creek Trail Avenue.  

Curt Dansie made a motion, seconded by, Reese Graham to recommend that the City Council approve the construction plans and Final Plat for Trailhead 3 P.U.D., Phase 7, with the following conditions:

1.	Approval of the construction plans is contingent upon final review and approval by Public Works.

2.	The common areas shall be landscaped in accordance with the landscaping plan within one year of acceptance of the public improvements in the subdivision. After the landscaping of the common areas is completed, the developer will need to deed the common areas to the HOA.

3.	Address the following corrections/modifications to the satisfaction of city staff and City Council:
	a.	The road name from Eagle Creek Court to Steamboat Court still needs reflected in one place on Sheet 7.
	b.	On the cover sheet and sheet 5, change “Clocktower” to “Clock Tower” Court.
	c.	Pursuant to 11-3-3(B)(3) of the City code, the plans must carry the approval
stamp or signature of each utility provider.  The signature lines need to be accompanied by language indicating that they are approving the plans, and the signatures need to be obtained.
	d.	Public Works needs to verify the construction plans for Steamboat Court—I
suspect that the .5% slope on the cul-de-sac bulb crown is inadequate to prevent puddling problems.
	e.	Public Works needs to verify the type of sewer pipe proposed.
	f.	Public Works needs to verify the type of storm water pipe proposed (corrugated PVC is requested, when standard city specifications call for concrete pipe).
	g.	The signage plan is a new submittal and needs reviewed by Public Works.

4.	On the final plat, modify easement Note 6 to read: “Utility and ingress/egress easements for the City of Cody across all common areas”. 

5.	On the final plat, modify Subdivision Note 4 to read: “Common areas, common area irrigation facilities, and common area detention facilities are to be maintained by the HOA.”

Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

P & Z Board Matters – none
Council Updates – none
Staff Items – none

Curt Dansie made a motion, seconded by Richard Jones to adjourn the meeting.  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

There being no further business to come before the board, Acting Chairman Rasmussen adjourned the meeting at 12:26 p.m.

																				
Bernie Butler, Administrative Assistant
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